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September 14, 2021 

Ms. Julie Brown, Chair 

June Lake Citizens Advisory Committee 

90 W. Granite Ave. 

June Lake, CA 93529 

Dear Ms. Brown:  

Thank you for the recent feedback on behalf of the June Lake Citizens Advisory 

Committee (CAC) regarding traffic along State Route (SR) 158.  We plan to continue 

open communication with the CAC as we complete a maintenance order for the 

installation of crosswalk pavement markings and supporting signage at Knoll Road, 

and new bus stop signage for three locations along SR 158. 

As requested by the CAC, Caltrans will begin working on a project proposal for the 

installation of two to four new curb ramps within the community of June Lake.  Once 

the proposal is complete and approved, we will present the information to the CAC 

for further input prior to programing the project for funding.  Given concerns about 

parking, please be aware that the installation of new curb ramps will remove two to 

four parking spots per crossing location.  The removal of parking is required to provide 

clear sight lines for crossing pedestrians, bicyclists, and motorists.  The total number of 

parking spots reduced will be identified during the design phase of the project. 

Caltrans will continue our review of the entire route to identify locations for possible

future improvements and enhancements. 

Sincerely, 

RYAN A. DERMODY 

District 9 Director 

“Provide a safe and reliable transportation network that serves all people and respects the environment”
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